
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Chair’s Report 
Item 20a 

Governing Body meeting 

7 September 2017 

Author(s) Dr Tim Moorhead, Chair 
Purpose of Paper 

Noting 

Key Issues 

 Commissioners Working Together 
 South Yorkshire and Bassetlaw Accountable Care System 
 NHS Sheffield CCG IAF 2016/17 

Is your report for Approval / Consideration / Noting 

Noting 

Recommendations / Action Required by Governing Body 

The Governing Body is asked to note the report.  

Governing Body Assurance Framework 

Which of the CCG’s objectives does this paper support? 

This paper provides assurance that risks will be identified and managed to help ensure the 
achievement of the CCG’s objectives. 

Are there any Resource Implications (including Financial, Staffing etc)? 

No 

Have you carried out an Equality Impact Assessment and is it attached? 

Please attach if completed. Please explain if not, why not 
There are no specific issues associated with this report 

Have you involved patients, carers and the public in the preparation of the report?   

Not applicable 
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Chair’s Report 

Governing Body meeting 

7 September 2017 

This report summaries the business that has been concluded on behalf of the CCG during 
June, July and August. 

As part of my local work I continue to chair the City-wide Locality Group (CLG) where 
updates have been received around Learning Disability, Extended Access, Urgent Care 
and Neighbourhood maturity, Primary Care Mental Health service, Primary Care Estates 
and Workforce. 

As reported in my May report, due to the General Election, the Health and Wellbeing 
Board, which was due to take place in June, was cancelled and reconvened on the          
27 July. For information, papers for the meeting can be accessed via 
http://democracy.sheffield.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=366&MId=6823&Ver=4. 

The first two meetings of the Accountable Care Partnership Board have now taken place. 
Councillor Cate McDonald and I will co-chair these meetings going forward.   

An advert has been circulated for the position of Programme Director – Sheffield 
Accountable Care Partnership (ACP) and it is anticipated interviews will be held early 
October. 

Joint Overview and Scrutiny Committee 

I, along with the Accountable Officer, recently attended the Joint Overview and Scrutiny 
Committee where an update was provided on children’s non specialised surgery and 
anaesthesia and hyper acute stroke. 

Protected Learning/Training 

A Protected Learning event was held over the Summer on the Prevention of Suicide.  This 
was well attended by GPs and Practice Nurses.   During July a training event was held for 
GPs to highlight the Prevent agenda.    

Commissioners Working Together 

On 28 June, the joint committee of clinical commissioning groups made the decision to 
change the way some children’s surgery and anaesthesia services are provided in South 
and Mid Yorkshire, Bassetlaw and North Derbyshire. 

Over the last three years, clinical commissioners and hospital trusts providing services in 
Barnsley, Bassetlaw, Chesterfield, Doncaster, Rotherham and Sheffield have come 
together to review and improve the care and experiences of all children needing an 
emergency operation in our region. 
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By working together better across all hospitals and commissioning organisations, new 
ways of working have been developed which means the number of children affected by 
these changes has reduced since the launch of the consultation in October 2016 and 
gives staff working in the services more opportunities to improve and enhance their skills. 

Around one or two children per week needing an emergency operation for a small number 
of conditions, at night or at a weekend, will no longer be treated in hospitals in Barnsley, 
Chesterfield and Rotherham and will instead have their surgery at Doncaster Royal 
Infirmary, Sheffield Children’s Hospital or Pinderfield’s General Hospital where the right 
staff, with the right skills, will be available 24 hours a day, seven days a week. 

We expect the changes to be in place in the new year. 

South Yorkshire and Bassetlaw Accountable Care System 

Also in June, South Yorkshire and Bassetlaw Sustainability and Transformation 
Partnership (STP) was named as one of the first areas in the country to become an 
Accountable Care System and as such, we are bringing all of our local health and care 
partners together with both staff and citizens to plan the next generation of health and 
care services in our region. 

Instead of many separate organisations all being responsible for individual health and care 
services, we will work together better, with the single aim of giving everyone in South 
Yorkshire and Bassetlaw a great start in life, with support to stay healthy and live longer -
with increased life chances and opportunities for the wellbeing of every person, not just 
their physical healthcare needs. 

There will be opportunities for staff and members of the public to help shape the 
developing ACS and our services later in the Summer. Full details will be available on the 
Commissioners Working Together website (www.smybndccgs.nhs.uk). 

2016/17 Annual Improvement Assurance Framework (IAF) Assessment  

The CCG’s Annual IAF Assessment was held at the end of July where a number of areas 
were discussed.  These included the Accountable Care Partnership Board, STP/ACS 
Development, Delivery, including primary care streaming, delayed transfers of care, GP 
Access, Activity and Quality, Innovation, Productivity and Prevention (QIPP), Cancer 
Waiting Times and Transforming Care.  The CCG was congratulated on achieving a year-
end assessment of Good which was an improvement on the previous year’s rating and a 
reflection of all the hard work over the year. 

GP Workforce Expert Consultation 

In June I attended the above event which aimed to identify and shape strategies for 
retaining the GP workforce over the coming years. 

NHS Clinical Commissioners (NHSCC) 

I would like to inform you that I have been elected to commence a second term of office 
on the Board of NHS Clinical Commissioners and recently attended the NHS Clinical 
Commissioners Board in London. 
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Key areas for discussion via Clinical Commissioners over the summer have included  
a response to the Care Quality Commission (CQC) regulation consultation, a roundtable 
debate on low priority items for NHS funding and more places for medical students. 

Core Cities 

In my role as Chair of the Core Cities, I attended a meeting in Birmingham in July.  This 
meeting focussed on health inequalities where Birmingham Cross City CCG presented a 
case study. 

NHS Confederation 

The Accountable Officer and I attended the NHS Confederation in June. The 
Confederation brought together over 1,000 senior leaders from the health and social care 
sector where the outcome of the election and what it means for the NHS, its workforce, 
the transformation agenda and the health and care sector were discussed.  

Recruitment 

I am pleased to report that, subject to references, we have appointed Mr Tony Williams to 
the position of Lay Member, Systems and Development.  

As always, I am happy to answer any questions or provide further information on any of 
the above points. 

The Governing Body is asked to note this report.   

Paper prepared by Karen Shaw, PA to CCG Chair and Accountable Officer 

On behalf of Dr Tim Moorhead, CCG Chair 

14 August 2017 
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